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Dear Student, Parent or Carer, 
 
As we reach the end of the first half term of the academic 
year, there is much to celebrate, and this newsletter 
spotlights some of the many achievements of our 
impressive young people. It has been a fantastic half term 
and Brentside students have created wonderful work, 
contributed to the learning in their classrooms, welcomed 
new friends and worked hard to achieve strong progress 
in a myriad of ways culminating in a positive start to the 
year. 
 
Before you go on to read all about our studentsô 
experiences and successes, I would like to thank our 
Brentside families for your continued support, 
communication and partnership. We are particularly 
impressed and delighted by the large number of parents 
and carers who have signed up to their account on Satchel 
One. We have had so much positive feedback from you 
about this daily communication tool and we thank you for 
learning with us about how it can help to keep you informed 
and to support student progress. If you have not yet signed 
in to your account and would like a reminder of your 
account details please do email 
info@brentsidehigh.ealing.sch.uk putting ñSatchelò as the 
subject, and giving your childôs name and tutor group and 
one of our team will send you the information you need. 
 
Finally, congratulations to our amazing students. I am 
proud of every step you take on your journey to success 
and we look forward to welcoming you back to school on 
Tuesday 1 November for another achievement and 
progress-filled half term. 
 
To all of our students, families and staff, I wish you an 
enjoyable and restful half term break. 
 
Ms Charlotte Hames 
Headteacher 
 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
 
October 2022 
Monday, 24 October ï Friday 28 October 2022 

Half Term Holiday 
 

Monday 31 October 2022 
Á Staff Training Day 

 
November 2022 
Tuesday, 1 November 2022 

Á Start of Term 
Á Year 10 Internal Assessments begin 

Monday, 7 November 2022 
Á Year 10 Internal Assessments end 

Wednesday, 9 November 2022 
Á Parent Forum in-person Meeting: 18:30-19:30 
Á Friends at Brentside (F@B) PTA in-person 

meeting: 19:30-20:30  
Thursday, 10 November 2022 

Á Year 10 & 11 GCSE Music Concert 

Wednesday, 16 November 2022 
Á Brentside Sixth Form Open Evening, 17:30-19:30 
Á Tickets are bookable via Eventbrite. 

Friday, 18 November 2022 
Á Applied Learning Day 

Thursday, 24 November 2022 
Á Target Setting Day 

Friday, 25 November 2022 
Á Staff Training Day 

Tuesday, 29 November 2022 
Á Early closure 

 
December 2022 
Monday, 5 December 2022 
Á Year 11 Mock Exams begin 

Thursday, 8 December 2022 
Á Year 10 Parentsô Evening 

Thursday, 15 December 2022 
Á Year 11 Mock Exams End 
Á Winter Music Concert 

Friday, 16 December 2022 
Á Last Day of Term (Early Closure) 

Monday 19 December 2022 to Friday 30 December 
2022 
Á School Holiday 

 
Brentside Sixth Form Open Evening 
We look forward to welcoming all our Year 11 students to 
Brentside High Schoolôs Sixth Form Open Evening. Our 
Sixth Form provision is outstanding, and students benefit 
hugely from our staff expertise, specialist sixth form 
facilities and the care, guidance and support given to each 
and every student. Tickets should be booked via 
Eventbrite. For further details, please visit our website.  

 
 
GCSE Success 
We are delighted to take one last opportunity to 
congratulate Brentside High Schoolôs 2022 GCSE 
students on their impressive examination results. We are 
proud of all of our students and thank those who have 
guided and supported them. 

 
 
Sixth Form Celebrate Success  
Also worth of a final celebration are our A level and BTEC 
results, which demonstrate exceptional achievement. 
Grades have greatly surpassed our outcomes from the 

mailto:info@brentsidehigh.ealing.sch.uk
http://www.brentsidehigh.ealing.sch.uk/
mailto:info@brentsidehigh.ealing.sch.uk


 
 

public exams in 2019 and reward the excellent progress 
students have made throughout their courses. 

 
 
Open Evening 2022 
It was wonderful to be able to open our doors once again 
to prospective Year 7 students and their 
parents/carers.  The feedback was, as always, immensely 
positive and many parents took the time to stop and share 
all they loved about our school, both in person and in 
writing.    Here are just a few quotes that reflect the views 
of our visitors:  
   
ñWe like the nurturing, caring 
atmosphere.  You can see the 
empathy.ò 
 
ñWe love the energy and pride the 
students have in their school.ò 
 
ñWe really like the balance of pushing the academics but 
supporting emotionally.ò  
 
ñThey [the teachers] really captured my daughterôs 
attention and imagination.ò 
 
ñI am just praying we get in- I wish I could have come to 
school here as a child.  We just loved it!ò 
 
Here are some photo snapshots of Open Evening and the 
buzz that is Brentsideé 

Geography displays 
celebrate our field 
trips; students in food 
technology prepare 
cupcakes for Year 6 
pupils to decorate 
and English staff play 
the part of characters 
from set texts to 
develop studentsô 
love of literacy! 
 
Our Learning Focus 
This half termôs focus has been all about readiness for 
learning.  We know that for students to make the best 
progress they need to be at school on time, fully equipped 
and ready to learn.  

Our equipment list this year has expanded to include glue 
sticks and highlighters. These pieces of equipment allow 
students to organise their books, so they have a clear 
record of their learning which in turn forms a vital revision 
tool for future assessments. 

 
Checking everyone is 
engaged in learning is 
key to ensuring 
everyone is making 
outstanding progress.  
Students use mini 
whiteboards in all 
lessons to 
demonstrate their 
engagement and 
understanding. 

 

 
 
How can you support your childôs learning? 
 
Here are this half termôs top 5 tips:  
1) Support your child to get their school bag and equipment 
ready the night before school.  
2) Ensure your child gets a good nightôs sleep by 
establishing clear bedtime routines and giving them screen 
free time for at least one hour before bedtime. This is vital 
for your child to maximise their learning in school the next 
day.  
3) Encourage your child to have a healthy breakfast. This 
is one of the most important meals of the day.  Your child 
needs energy first thing to get them through until break and 
lunch.  
4) Help your child to plan what time to leave the house so 
they have more than enough time to arrive at school ready 
for 08:40 line ups or 08:45 lessons.  Every minute late 
interrupts your childôs learning and the learning of others.   
5) Download the Satchel One app to monitor your childôs 
homework and help them to meet homework deadlines by 
supporting them to plan their time.  
 
Uniform Reminders 
With half term coming up, now is a good time to check your 
childôs uniform.  All students must have the top button of 
their shirt fastened.  If your childôs collar is too tight, or their 
top button has come off, now is a good time to sew the 
button back on or buy a new shirt.  
 
As we come into the winter months, please ensure your 
child has a suitable winter coat for school.  Hooded tops 
and sweatshirts are banned items in school and are not 
alternatives to coats when the weather gets cold.  Shoes 
must be polishable; trainers are only for use in PE.   
 

 

Á Student Planner 

Á At least 2 blue/black 

pens 

Á At least 2 green pens 

Á An eraser 

Á A ruler 

Á A pencil 

Á A calculator 

Á A protractor 

Á A glue stick 

Á Highlighter pens 

Á Colouring pencils or 

felt tips 

Á Reading book 

Á Pencil case 

 



 
 

Please check our 
uniform 

requirements in 
your childôs planner 
(seen left) 
carefully.  If you are 
having difficulty 
purchasing an item 
of school uniform, 
please talk with your 
childôs form tutor in 
the first instance 
who can discuss the 
best way the school 
can offer support.  

 
Parent Information Evenings  

We want to thank 
everyone who attended 
our Year Ahead 
Evenings; we hope you 
found them informative. 
For all the information and 
presentations shown on 
the evening, please visit 
our website under the 
óNews and Eventsô tab.  

 
Key Stage 3 
Year 7 News:  
Year 7 are to be congratulated on their successful first term 
of high school. They have become adept at finding their 
way around the school and adapting well to the challenges 
of managing different lessons with different teachers. They 
have learnt to access the online learning platforms that we 
use, as well as organise themselves in terms of homework, 
books and equipment. It has also been lovely to see their 
friendships develop and their confidence strengthen as 
they settle in. We are delighted that so many are 
participating in the extra-curricular activities as well as 
making good use of the library and homework clubs. I 
congratulate every Year 7 on a successful first half term 
and look forward to seeing your progress over the year. 
 
Year 7 Settling in Evening  
It was lovely to welcome Year 7 parents and carers into 
school to meet with their childôs tutors to hear how we can 
work together to support our students as they start their 
high school career. Parents and carers had a PowerPoint 
presentation of the different opportunities in school as well 
as how to access the online learning platforms that we use. 
Our Year 7 students have their own accounts on Satchel 
One, Sparx and Seneca Learning to support their work at 
home. Tutors were very pleased to meet parents and 
carers in person and we look forward to working with our 
families as we go through their time at Brentside. 
 
Year 8 News: 
We are delighted to see 
that Year 8 students have 
returned with such a level 
of maturity which 
demonstrates their 
determination to make 
this year count. Students 
have been placed in 
mixed groups for their 
lessons creating a great 
opportunity to work with 
others in the year group. 
So many students are 
also taking up opportunity 
to engage in 
extracurricular activities, for example, music and 

basketball. Dora, 8S entered herself into a writing 
competition and succeeded in getting her work published 
in Twisted Tales- Tales of Enchantment.  We are incredibly 
proud of her achievement! 
 
Students are currently applying for positions in the School 
Cabinet so that they can represent student voice and it is 
great to see so many students wanting to represent 
Brentside High School. Well done Year 8. 
 
 
Key Stage 4 
Year 9 News:  
Year 9 have made a fantastic start to this highly important 
year ï the start of their journey into Key Stage 4. We were 
particularly proud of all students who were guides and 
student helpers the Year 6 Open Evening last month. They 
were praised for their professionalism and enthusiasm. We 
have been delighted to see students fully engaged in their 
class learning, clearly enjoying their GCSE subjects. Year 
9 students have also shown a keen interest in returning to 
their sports clubs after the summer with football, netball, 
basketball, and table tennis clubs proving to be as popular 
as ever. 
 
Students recently had 
an assembly from the 
Metropolitan Police 
about preventing hate 
crime and anti-social 
behaviour. The 
highlight was a guest 
appearance by Humza 
Arshad MBE, the well-
known YouTube 
creator and writer.  
 
 Well done Year 9 on a great start to the new year! 
 
Year 10 News: 
It has been a fantastic start from the Year 10 students this 
half-term. The year group have come back re-energised 
and ready to work to the best of their ability and have 
started preparing and revising for their first internal 
assessments of the year which start after the half term 
break. Students have used tutor time and assemblies to 
look at different revision techniques and resources. Form 
tutors have been monitoring attendance and punctuality 
within the year group and reminding students of why this 
is so important and the positive impact it can have on their 
achievement. We were pleased to welcome an outside 
speaker from the Metropolitan Police, Bhavik Patel, who 
presented valuable career advice and broadened our 
studentsô understanding of the work completed within the 
community by the police. We are very pleased and 
encouraged to see so many individuals return to school 
with a positive and ócan doô attitude. We wish Year 10 
students all the best in the upcoming internal 
assessments. 
 
Year 11 News: 
Year 11 have made a positive start to this significant year: 
they are showing maturity and a commitment to their 
learning that has been pleasing to see. Assemblies have 
focused on helping students to organise themselves 
ahead of their first set of mock examinations next half term. 
Tutor time has been used to create revision timetables and 
to explore post-sixteen options, with students being given 
time in computer rooms, to research and prepare. Year 11 
should be commended for their continued commitment to 
extracurricular activities, including a vast number of 
students that have been selected to be a library mentor. 
Fatimah, Alina, Nali, Edward and Amy have all been 



 
 

selected to participate in 
the Bar Mock Trial in 
January. We wish our 
Year 11 students a 
restful half term break. 
 
Key Stage 5 
Sixth Form News:  
Well-done to the twelve 
students who have met 

the 15 October early deadline for UCAS applications to the 
University of Oxford and/or University of Cambridge, 
medicine and dentistry courses. Their applications were 
strengthened by all of the additional activities they 
engaged with during Year 12. These include MOOCs 
(massive open online courses) on various subjects 
including Developmental Psychology, Food Nutrition, 
Neurology, Cell Biology and Introduction to AI. Students 
also attended residential Summer Schools with the 
University of St Andrews, Imperial College London, 
University of Oxford and University of Cambridge. Other 
opportunities that supported applications for medicine 
included UCLôs Target Medicine Mentoring Programme 
and the Brighton and Sussex NHS Trust Virtual Medical 
Work Experience which gave them insight into a multitude 
of medical specialisms. Some students chose to focus 
their Extended Project AS qualification on supporting their 
career aspirations with diverse titles, such as, ñCovid 
vaccines: harmful or helpful?ò and ñAre serial killers born 
or made?ò and ñCRISPR: ethical issues?ò. 
 
Emilia in Year 13 said about her internship with the Bar 
Council & The Royal Courts of Justice, ñThe experience 
was extremely prestigious as I had the opportunity to visit 
high-profile judiciary landmarks which I would have 
otherwise been unable to doò. 
 
The Year 13 deadline for completing and sending 

their UCAS forms and personal statements, to the 

Sixth Form Leadership Team, is 5 December 2022. 

Year 12 students have been receiving information about 
mentoring programmes, work experience, internships, 
apprenticeships, live broadcasts, and many other 
opportunities through the weekly Sixth Form Bulletin. We 
encourage them all to apply for the opportunities that are 
relevant to their aspirational career interests. 
 
Merit Achievement Board 
Each week we celebrate form groups with the greatest 
number of merits. Congratulations to the winning tutor 
groups for leading on the merit achievement board this 
week: 

 
 
Duke of Edinburgh 
Well done to our Year 11 Duke of Edinburgh students who 
completed their assessed expedition. All students 
successfully navigated a 6-hour trek across open 
countryside to camp. Sign up is underway for the Bronze 
award. 

Careers News 
We are incredibly pleased to have launched our new 
fortnightly programme of Tuesday twilight careers talks in 
the library.  The talks are open to all students from Years 
7-13 and itôs been a fantastic start to the year. 
 

We opened the 
programme with 
alumni Fabio 
Embalo Balde, 
nominated for the 
Black British 
Business Awards. 
Students were 
fascinated to learn 

about a Brentside High school studentôs journey from Sixth 
Form to CEO.  We are incredibly lucky to have not one, but 
two Enterprise Advisers who work closely with the school 
to offer careers 
support to our 
students. Our 
second careers 
talk was from 
Enterprise 
Adviser and head 
of legal at 1E, 
Andrew Bishop, 
and came in 
response to 
student feedback wanting to learn more about a career in 
law. Andrew delivered some hard truths about stiff 
competition for jobs in the legal profession and dispelled 
any myths that people go into law just for the money! Our 
final careers talk of the half term is from our other 
Enterprise Adviser, Elliott Murphy, as well as his colleague 
and our alumni, Charlotte Thomas. Charlotte studied 
English, Geography and Psychology at Brentside last 
year, and took up an opportunity to complete a work 
experience placement at BBVSJV.  She created such an 
impact on her placement that she was then asked to apply 
for an apprenticeship. Charlotte changed her plans to go 
to university.  Students asked Charlotte if she regretted 
turning down a university place for an apprenticeship; 
Charlotteôs answer was a very clear ónoô.  Elliott and 
Charlotte offered expert advice on apprenticeships and 
local apprenticeship offers.  We will be offering more 
information to parents and carers about apprenticeships in 
the year ahead.  
 
Calling all parents/carers 
If you would like to give 45 minutes of your time to present 
a careers talk to our students one Tuesday, please email 

info@brentsidehigh.ealing.sch.uk for the attention of our 
Careers Leader, Mel Rosenblatt. Our students have really 
enjoyed exploring different careers and pathways and the 
feedback from attendees has been incredibly positive. 
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The Builders of the Future 
We are delighted to have partnered with Build Training UK 
in Hayes to offer a small group of Key Stage 4 students the 
opportunity to study 
a qualification in 
construction, one 
day a week. 
Trainer, Jane 
Gunn, has worked 
in the construction 
industry for 
decades and uses 
her wealth of 
experience to teach 
our students a 
range of skills needed to succeed in this ever growing 
industry.  Students will have the opportunity to visit 
construction sites and meet employers, building on their 
employability skills and giving them a clear route into 
employment.  We look forward to sharing photos of our 
students in action in our next newsletter.   These are our 
builders of the future.  
 
AIM Mentoring Programme 
Two of our business studies students managed to secure 
a one year óAIM Mentoring Programmeô with Vision Path. 
They had to compete with six other schools and numerous 
applicants to secure their placement. 
 
What is AIM? óAIM is a brand-new programme from The 
Workshop, developed in partnership with Visionpath ï the 
youth employment experts. Through a combination of 
mentoring, skills workshops, and career experiences, we 
want to help you find your future in the technology 
industry.ô 
 

This is one studentôs 
feedback from their first 
session:  
ñThe mentoring 
programme has been 
such a wonderful 
experience. It has given 
me the chance to learn 
more about the various 
technological fields and 
prospective future 
occupations, as well as 
to expand my 
knowledge on different 
careers.ò (Najah)  

 
Well done Brentside students, don't stop till you reach the 
stars! 
 
What Has Gone Well So Far This Year? 
We asked our students the question óWhat has gone well 
so far this year?ô; hereôs what some students from each 
year group had to say: 
 
'I have been making progress because I have good 
teachers.' ï Mariam, Year 8 
 
óWe really love the library as it gives us a good space to 
study for our new subjects. We especially loved becoming 
library monitors' ï Sundus and Snena, Year 12 
 
óThis is my first year in England and Iôm glad that I went to 
this school. All the teachers are very kind and help me with 
my studies.' ï Ilona, Year 7 
 
' 
 

My Year leader is extremely helpful and supportive. Heôs 
always there when you want to talkéand heôs really funny.ô 
ï Sonia, Year 10 
 
Outstanding Opportunities- Get involved! 

Here are just some of 
many of the extra-
curricular activities we 
have on this year. If you 
would like to find out more 
or get involved, please ask 
Mr Mahdi or your form 
tutor. 
 
S.T.E.M club; The Inspire 
Programme (Oxford 
University); Career Talks; 
Music Technology Club; 
Art Club; Band Club; Duke 
of Edinburgh; School 
Production and many 
more. 
 

Year 13 Trip to Auschwitz 
On 13 October 2022, three Year 13 history students ï 
Wafaa, Finley and Gabriel went on a trip to Krakow, 
Poland. 

 
This was part of 
the Lessons from 
Auschwitz 
Project. 
The project 
included an 
orientation 
seminar where 
the participants 
heard a 
Holocaust 
survivor speak 
and learn about 
pre-war Jewish 
life. 
 
Students then went on to other historic sites and 
museums.  
 
As a follow-up, the students as part of their reflection on 
the visit and the contemporary relevance of the lessons of 
the Holocaust, will make a presentation to the rest of the 
Sixth Form students where they will discuss their 
experience. 
 
The three students said they found participating in the 
project has given them an excellent chance to develop 
their knowledge of the Holocaust, as well as providing a  
fantastic opportunity for them to work with the Trust in 
furthering Holocaust Education in our community. 
 
School Cabinet Interviews  
The School Cabinet has had a great start to the year.  

 



 
 

Members have been busy discussing plans for the year 
ahead, including Red Nose Day and a potential visit from 
our local MP, and starting the process of recruiting new 
members. Applications are currently open for students 
from all year groups. The Cabinet is a great opportunity for 
students to develop skills in leadership, teamwork, 
communication, and problem solving. We look forward to 
welcoming applicants to interview next half-term. 
 
Bar Mock Trial 2022 
Years 10, 11, 12 and 13 
We are excited to be offering a new opportunity for 
students interested in the law through Brentsideôs new Bar 
Mock Trial team. The Bar Mock Trial Competition is open 

to students in 
Year 10 and 
above and helps 
young people 
understand how 
the law touches 
every aspect of 
their lives, 
gaining an 

insight into how the legal justice system works. It allows 
students to compete in a nationally recognised competition 
taking place in a real English courthouse.  
 
As part of the competition, our student team will interact 
with legal professionals and develop communication skills 
and confidence. Students will be assigned roles as part of 
the team, either as a barrister, witness, usher, court clerk, 
or juror. The application process has just concluded, and 
we will announce the team next half term. Well done to all 
students who applied!  
 
STEM: Oxford Inspire Programme 

We are running a second 
cycle of the Oxford 
INSPIRE programme after 
successfully running the 3-
year pilot programme. 
 

20 Year 9 students have been selected for the programme. 
Students will be taking part in four streams of educational 
enrichment ranging from trips to St Johns College Oxford,  
Aspiration day workshops, after school club sessions and 
St Johnôs College Summer schools.   
 
Meet the New Librarian 
Hello! My name 
is Ms Mohamed 
and I'm the new 
Librarian. You 
can find me in 
the library with 
Ms Smart from 
08:00 to 17:00. 
I'm very excited 
for the school 
year and to get to 
know all of our 
students. We 
have lots 
planned in the 
library for this 
year from author visits to book clubs, murder mystery 
nights to slam poetry events and more! My favourite book 
is Beloved by Toni Morrison and my favourite genre of 
fiction is satire! 
 
If you have any questions about the library you can email 
me at h.mohamed1@brentsidehigh.ealing.sch.uk. 
 
 

 
 
Meet the Student Librarians 
We want to thank our new student librarians for all their 
help so far this term; the library wouldnôt be the same 
without you! 
 
óThe library has really 
given me a sense of 
home within the school. I 
am new to Brentside and 
the library was the first 
place I felt welcomed. My 
favourite thing about 
being a library monitor is 
getting to recommend 
books to other pupils and 
being there as a mentor 
for the younger library 
monitors.ô 
ï Snena, Library Monitor 
 
Drop Everything and Read Day 

Friday, 14 October 
2022 was Drop 
Everything and Read 
(DEAR) Day at 
Brentside High School. 
Students in Years 7-9 
enjoyed reading a 
murder mystery short 
story and students in 
Years 10-13 did some 
Academic Reading 
during their 
lessons...well done for 
getting your reading 
hats on!  

 
Murder Mystery in the Library  
We had our very first 
event of the year in the 
library this term. Ms 
Mohamed and Ms 
Smart hosted a 1920's 
theme Murder Mystery 
party game - teachers 
from the English, 
Drama, RS and Media 
departments were 
acting as characters 
from famous mystery 
books while students 
got to hunt around the 
library for clues and figure out who was the murderer! It 
was great fun with a fantastic turn out and the first of 
many exciting library events that will take place this year.  
 
Drama News 
We have had a fantastic start to the year in Drama! Year 
11 students have performed their GCSE Devised Drama 
performance pieces for assessment this week. Students 
have created a broad range of original theatre in response 
to stimuli and wider research. This constitutes 10% of their 
GCSE grade. 
 
We have thoroughly enjoyed working with our two Year 9 
classes. They acquitted themselves very well in their first 
performance assessment last week. Year 10 GCSE 
students are working on their set text in preparation for the 
exams and have been exploring extracts as both directors 
and performers. 
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In Year 7 and 8 students have been endlessly creative in 
lessons! We have also been using the mini whiteboards to 
check understanding of key concepts and how to apply 
them in our practical work.  
 
In extra-curricular Drama, 
we have launched a 
brand-new Scriptwriting 
group, and will be working 
with a professional 
playwright and 
Papatango Theatre 
Company. Brentside was 
selected for a fully funded 
enrichment programme 
working collaboratively with Papatango. Our popular 
Drama club will resume on Tuesday afternoons after the 
half-term break. 
 
Alumni Exhibits at Pitzhanger Manor 
We are incredibly proud to share that one of our alumni, 
Jaixa, is exhibiting her artwork at Pitzhanger Manor 
Gallery in celebration of Black History Month.  

 
 
Music 
Well done to Year 9 who have made a fantastic start to 
their Key Stage 4 courses. The Music students have been 
learning about the Element of Music and how to use 
the musical elements to arrange the original Star Wars 
theme. The Music Technology students have been 
learning about the development of recording technologies 
from the 1950s to the present day. We have been 
impressed by how the students have made the step up 
from Key Stage 3 to GCSE ï keep it up Year 9! 
 
Instrumental lessons 
It has been wonderful to 
hear piano and guitar 
lessons resume this term, 
especially as we havenôt 
had piano lessons at 
Brentside for over a year. 
We are looking forward to 
string and drum lessons 
starting soon. If you are 
interested in your child 
learning a musical 
instrument, please email 
Mrs Reddaway for more 
information at H.Reddaway@brentsidehigh.ealing.sch.uk.  
 
Democracy Week 14-20 November 2022 

 The Citizenship 
department is 
looking forward 
to Democracy 
Week 2022 
which is from 

14-20 

November. 
 
This coincides with the delivery of the Democracy unit in 
Year 7 and Theme B ï Democracy in the UK ï in Year 10, 
both of which are taught each year in the second half of 
the Autumn term. 

Y11 GCSE Citizenship Theme E 
GCSE Citizenship students in Year 11 have started 
working on their Theme E Active Citizenship projects. This 
is an exciting opportunity for them to undertake this 
important part of the course that enables them to gain a 
greater understanding of advocacy in the democratic 
process and couldnôt previously take place during the 
Covid 19 pandemic. Their group projects involve 
researching a citizenship topic of interest to them, 
undertaking a small-scale primary research survey and 
then raising awareness of their issue with fellow students 
or advocating their findings to people in positions of 
influence, including elected officials. 
 
Sports Updates 
Team Brentside have had a strong start to sports this year 
with fixtures getting back underway for Football and 
Netball. Year 7 are focusing on honing their football skills. 
The Year 8 football team played their first fixture against 
Ada Lovelace and scored 5 goals against a strong team. 
The Year 9 football team are set to get their season 
underway later this term. The Year 10 football team started 
their season with a successful 1-0 win over neighbouring 
Greenford, while the sixth formers are now focusing on 
developing their tactics to improve their game for the 
Middlesex Cup. Netball fixtures are due to begin shortly. 
Performance in training leaves no doubt that the girls will 
be looking forward to a successful season. 
Girlsô football is thriving here at Brentside with record 

numbers attending training.  This year, for the first time,  
our girlsô team will be competing in the Ealing Schools 
league which will be a fantastic opportunity for our girls to 
showcase their skills. The Basketball team have been 
getting their pre-season training in before they officially get 
underway in November; both the junior and senior 
basketball teams are looking to build on their semi-final 
appearances last year. 
 
We also want to congratulate all our students who 
participated in the Ealing Borough Cross Country event on 
October 6; you made us very proud! 
 
Parent Forum 
We look forward to welcoming all parents and carers to our 
first Parent Forum of the year.  This will take place at 
school on Wednesday, 9 November from 18:30-19:30.  
  
Our agenda will include:  

Á A review of the start of the year  

Á How to support your child with homework  

Á A review of Satchel One    

To confirm your attendance and to propose an agenda 
item, please email info@brentsidehigh.ealing.sch.uk.  We 
look forward to seeing many new faces then.  
 
Social Media 
Just a reminder of our social media accounts across 
various platforms. Please follow for regular updates on 
what your children are doing and like, share and comment 
on our posts. We would love your support. 
 
Twitter: https://twitter.com/Brentside 
LinkedIn: https://www.linkedin.com/company/brentside-
high-school 
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